

July 26, 2013

George Lueck, P.E. **Director of Transportation** City of Killeen P.O. Box 1329 Killeen, Texas 76540

Dear Mr. Lueck:

On behalf of the Texas Transportation Commission and the Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT), I am pleased to advise you that the Killeen-Fort Hood Regional Trail, Segment 3, submitted for the Transportation Enhancement Program has been selected for funding. The maximum federal funding available for this project is \$1,455,498.

Please be advised that project nominators are required to execute a project agreement with TxDOT. According to the program rules, the agreement must be executed within one year of this notification letter. Failure to execute the agreement within the allotted time period will jeopardize the federal funding. Also, please note that no reimbursement costs can be incurred until the agreement is executed and the Federal Highway Administration authorizes funding for the project.

A representative from TxDOT's Waco District Office will be contacting you in the near future to initiate the development of the project agreement and to discuss the requirements associated with implementing a federal-aid transportation project.

Again, I want to congratulate you on your selected project.

Sincerely.

Mark A. Marek, P.E. Director, Design Division

much a much

cc: Bobby Littlefield, Jr., Waco District Engineer, TxDOT Jim Reed, Waco District Enhancement Coordinator, TxDOT